
Eby Creek Mesa Homeowners Association

Annual Meeting

On March 27th, 2013 the annual meeting of the Eby Creek Homeowners Association was held pursuant to Article IV section 3.0 of the bylaws.

1) Call to Order. The Meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM. 

2) Quorum Count. There was not a quorum as defined under 5.7 of the covenants. Thirty-two (32) properties were represented in person or by proxy. 

3) Mountain Refuse Incorporated. MRI is a new refuse and recycling company in the area. They talked about their services and pricing. It was requested that if they have accounts in the neighborhood it matches with one of the current trash days. The company had a flier and it was request to be sent out to all HOA members.

4) Financials and Dues. The annual budget was presented and discussed. A question about park path/driveway repair was asked. After much discussion, the general consensus was the path is not in such poor shape for the estimates received to repave it. If poor spots are found those should be repaired but not a full repaving. The BOD will walk the path and inspect it in the spring. 
There may be some drainage improvements needed in some are to keep the park path in good shape. 

5) DRB requirements. A reminder to submit plans to the DRB for remodels and major landscaping was requested. DRB guidelines can be found on the website: ebycreekmesahoa.com.

6) Park Improvements, The pavilion was improved last year with the ability to close off two sides during weather. There are no major improvements planned for this year.  

7) Dumpster and Garage Sale. The Garage sale will be in June with the Dumpster to arrive the second weekend. 
8) Annual Picnic. There was support to continue having the annual picnic in September.  September 14 will be the date.
9)  Open discussion. 

a). Chipping – there was a request to have a chipper at the park this year as it has been awhile and people do not want the dumpster filled with branches. 
b). Juniper trees – a resident mentioned that “Bayer” has a product to help with brown junipers in the subdivision. 
c). Cows. A question about extending the fencing installed by water tank was asked. A homeowner agreed to seek approval from all residents along the West side of Neilson Gulch for approval. The fence put in by HOA previously is on the HOA open space. 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. 

